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April 15, 2020 

 

 

 

Holly M. Johnson, Secretary 

Finance and Administration Cabinet 

Room 383, Capitol Annex 

702 Capital Avenue 

Frankfort, Kentucky  40601 

 

Dear Secretary Johnson: 

 

Pursuant to KRS 45.800(2), this letter is to notify you that at its meeting yesterday, the Capital Projects and Bond 

Oversight Committee did not approve the lease modification for the Transportation Cabinet’s REAL ID drivers’ 

license office space in Warren County. The committee members’ objections were due to expenditure increases 

for REAL ID drivers’ license issuance without corresponding expenditure reductions. 

 

If you have any questions, then please contact Katherine Halloran, Committee Staff Administrator, (502) 564-

8100, extension 352. 

 
Sincerely,      Sincerely, 

   
Representative Walker Thomas, Co-Chair    Senator Rick Girdler, Co-Chair 

Capital Projects and Bond Oversight Committee  Capital Projects and Bond Oversight Committee 

 
cc: Members, Capital Projects and Bond Oversight Committee 

Geri E. Grigsby, Chief of Staff, Office of the Secretary, Finance and Administration Cabinet 

Robin W. Morley, Executive Director, Office of Legislative and Intergovernmental Affairs, Finance and 

Administration Cabinet 

Sam Ruth, Commissioner, Department for Facilities and Support Services, Finance and Administration 

Cabinet 

Charles Bush, Special Assistant, Department for Facilities and Support Services, Finance and 

Administration Cabinet 

Scott Aubrey, Director, Division of Real Properties, Department for Facilities and Support Services, Finance 

and Administration Cabinet 
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